
   
 
 
 

5 September 2023 
 
Dear  
 
ATISN 18816 - SWANSEA MOSQUE AND ISLAMIC COMMUNITY CENTRE 
 
Thank you for your request which I received on 7 August 2023.  You asked for: 
 
1. The name or identifier of the grant application. 

2. The grant amount. 

3. The purpose/objective of the grant. 

4. The grant approval date. 

5. A detailed report outlining how the funds were utilised by Swansea Mosque to 

fulfil the stated objectives of the grant to include activities undertaken, expenses 

incurred and the outcomes achieved. 

Response  
 

1. Swansea Mosque and Islamic Community Centre – Application to the Community 
Facilities Programme 
 

2. £264,500 
 
3. The purpose of the grant is to renovate the Grade 2 listed building to enable 

additional family friendly services.  The grant will provide railings to external 
areas of the building to create a children's play area, help to renovate the interior 
and repair the roof. 

 
4. 13 January 2023 
 
5. The first payment of the grant has been made. The grant has provided funds for 

work to install fencing, the repair of leaks in the entrance porch, a new intercom 
system, fire doors and the installation of a new lift. The grant has also covered 
the fees for an application for listed building consent for the work on the roof.   

 
All work has been supported by invoices and proof these have been paid. The 
second payment will not be made until listed building consent has been granted 
and work to repair the roof can commence.  
 

 
If you are dissatisfied with the Welsh Government’s handling of your request, you 
can ask for an internal review within 40 working days of the date of this response.  
Requests for an internal review should be addressed to the Welsh Government’s 
Freedom of Information Officer at:  
 
Information Rights Unit 



 

  

Welsh Government 
Cathays Park  
Cardiff  
CF10 3NQ  
 
or Email: Freedom.ofinformation@gov.wales 
 
Please remember to quote the ATISN reference number above.     

You also have the right to complain to the Information Commissioner.  The 
Information Commissioner can be contacted at:   

Information Commissioner’s Office  
Wycliffe House  
Water Lane  
Wilmslow 
Cheshire  
SK9 5AF 
 
However, please note that the Commissioner will not normally investigate a 
complaint until it has been through our own internal review process. 
 
Yours faithfully 
 

mailto:Freedom.ofinformation@gov.wales

